October 30, 1940

B-418-40

Mr. Forrest C. Allen

Director of Physicel Education and Recreat ion
University of Kansas

[Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:

In reply to your letter of October 26 concern-
~ing Al Wellhausen, I am sorry we can not use Al on our
team as you know we have a full squad. '

If you will have Al get in touech with me, perhaps
I can get him lined up on the west coast or at the refinery
at Kansas City.

Lots of luek in your Big Six basketball campaign
and I sincerely hope you have a very successful se&ason.

Very truly yours,

Chuck Hyatt
Basketball Coach

CLH:ea



